Dear Association Member,

At this year’s AGM, the Association voted to adopt Rally Point Scoring (RPS); as this is a major change I thought I would take this opportunity to write to all Association Members. 

First, a little history of RPS for those who are not aware….

Since the adoption of RPS in 2006 by the Badminton World Federation, and the subsequent adoption by Badminton England, RPS has been the official scoring system for all competitive Badminton in the UK. Across the UK there were less than a handful of leagues that have retained the old scoring system, including Blackpool & District and the Mid Lancs (Preston) leagues.
Following the adoption of RPS, the 15 point based system we have been using was initially retained in the rule book, but it was finally removed from the Badminton England statute book two years ago.
The proposal to adopt RPS in Blackpool & District has been voted on a number of times over the last few seasons. The AGM voting has always shown that opinion across the league is divided, in some years the value of votes from a single club has swung the balance.
Council have continued to propose the change to RPS as collectively we have believed it is the right thing to do to promote Badminton in the area and safeguard the future of our league. As an affiliated Association, there was also the belief that we should abide by the rules of our governing body.
Since its adoption RPS has been the only scoring system taught in schools and coaching groups, those children are our future players. There have recently been examples in our league of young players attending a league club for the first time, and being confused and bemused by our scoring system, we have to remember that in their view we didn’t play real Badminton.
This years vote on RPS was again very close, but it has been accepted through the Associations democratic process. I appreciate that some people may be disappointed with the outcome. 

Whether you have actually played, watched, or have no experience at all of RPS, no doubt you will have a personal opinion about it. For those who have a negative opinion, and especially to those who may be considering their future in Badminton, as Chairman and on behalf of Council, all I can ask is that you give Rally Point Scoring a chance.
Over the last few years, considerable time, effort and thought has been put into the way we as an Association could adopt RPS in the league and cup competitions. Council accept that we may need to tweak the match format to get the best format for us as a league. Only the experience of playing RPS for a season will give us sufficient evidence to be able to make informed changes where necessary.
It is a sad fact that our league has been in decline year on year, in recent years we have lost three divisions. To safeguard the future of our league we need to do something different. I’m not saying RPS will solve all of our problems, but it may remove a key barrier to recruitment of young players. The simple fact is we cannot continue as we are if we want a future.

I have thought long and hard about the choice of my words whilst writing this letter, and I am sure the pros and cons of this change could be debated for many hours without ever reaching agreement. 
I have been playing league Badminton for 25 years and have seen various changes to scoring, I haven’t necessarily always agreed with them, but at no point have I ever considered ‘retiring’ because I love the game of Badminton in whatever form it may take. If you are considering ‘retiring’ as a result of this change then I would ask you to think about “what Badminton means to you?” physically, mentally, socially before you make your decision.  
I would like to thank you for taking the time to read this letter

Darren Bagley
Chairman

Blackpool & District Badminton Association

For those that would like some help on how to score using Rally Point Scoring, I have included some guidance below.
If as a club you would like some additional help, coaching or tuition in the new scoring system; then please contact myself or any Council member and we will arrange to attend one of your club nights. 
Rally Point Scoring (Doubles)
 In the traditional scoring system, each side had 2 servers per service round except at the start of a game. 
In Rally Point Scoring (RPS), a side has only one server per service round
 The service passes between the two sides alternately; 

 At the beginning of the game and when the score is even, the server serves from the right service court. 

 When it is odd, the server serves from the left court.

 If the serving side wins a rally, the serving side scores a point. 

The same server serves again from the alternate service court (i.e. serving side swap sides)
 If the receiving side wins a rally, the receiving side scores a point. 
The receiving side becomes the new serving side (i.e. no one swaps sides)
By following the above, players will serve in the same sequence throughout a game. When the service returns to your side, the correct person should be stood in the correct service court (Right hand court for even scores, left hand court for odd scores)

Please see image below:
An example doubles match where A & B are playing against C & D.
A & B won the toss and decided to serve. 
The image starts as A is about to serve to C. 
(A shall be the initial server while C shall be the initial receiver)
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